STATE OF MICHIGAN

DEPARTMENT OF
ENVIRONMENT, GREAT LAKES, AND ENERGY

i LANSING
GRETCHEN WHITMER PHILLIP D. ROOS
GOVERNOR DIRECTOR

March 14, 2024

Dear Interested Party:

Thank you for your interest regarding the Permit to Install (PTI) application submitted by
Universal Coating, Inc, to the Michigan Department of Environment, Great Lakes, and Energy
(EGLE). The application is identified as No. APP-2023-0147 and requested the installation and
operation of two new tumble spray coating lines at the facility, located at 5304 Energy Drive in
Flint, Michigan.

Pursuant to state and federal requirements, EGLE held a public comment period that ended on
February 15, 2024, on its proposed conditional approval of the air permit. An informational
session and public hearing was held on February 8, 2024. The Air Quality Division (AQD)
received seven written comments during the public comment period and eight verbal comments
were presented at the public hearing.

After careful consideration of the issues and pursuant to the delegation of authority from the
Director of EGLE, | have approved PTI No. 28-24 with modifications made to the proposed
permit.

The Response to Comments (RTC) Document provides our responses to comments received
during the public comment period and at the public hearing. It also identifies special conditions
which have been modified and provides our rationale for modifying the proposed special
conditions. The changes are listed in Section [l of the RTC Document. The RTC Document
and the Permit Terms and Conditions are available at: Michigan.gov/EGLEAirPublicNotice,
choose “Final Decisions.”

Changes made to the permit include:
* The reduction of the VOC, acetone (CAS No. 67-64-1), and methyl acetate
(CAS No. 79-20-9), combined limit from 49.7 tpy to 48.0 tpy.
s Additional language to Special Condition 1V.4, to specify that a device must be
maintained to measure either the velocity or pressure drop across the Permanent Total
Enclosure of FG-RTO.

Thank you for your input regarding our review of this permit application. If you have any
guestions, please contact Nicholas Carlson, Permit Section, AQD, at 517-582-5160;
CarisonN1@Michigan.gov; or EGLE, P.O. Box 30260, Lansing, Michigan 48908-7760; or you
may contact me.

Sincerely,

Annette Switzer, Director
Air Quality Division
517-284-6773
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CC:

Senator Kevin Daley

Representative Dan Kildee

Mayor Sheldon Neeley, City of Flint

Davina Donahue, Clerk, City of Flint

Dan Eashoo, Supervisor, Genessee Township

Wayne Bates, Clerk, Genesee Township

Timothy McNaught, Building and Zoning Official, Genesee Township
Domonique D. Clemons, Genesee County Clerk

Genevieve Damico, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, Region 5
Constantine Blathras, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, Region 5
Mary Mello, NTH Consultants, Ltd

Sydney Hart, Legislative Liaison, EGLE

Hugh C. McDiarmid Jr., Communications Manager, EGLE

Regina Strong, Environmental Justice Public Advocate, EGLE

Jill Greenberg, Public Information Officer, EGLE

Bob Byrnes, EGLE

Melissa Byrnes, EGLE

Nicholas Carlson, EGLE
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